STANDARDS COMMITTEE
4th March, 2002

Meeting commenced:
2.00 p.m.
"
ended:
2.50 p.m.
PRESENT:
Mr. D. Compston - in the Chair

Councillors Antrobus, Boyd, Garrido and S. Miller
INDEPENDENT MEMBERS:



Mr. B. Dunn and Mr. T. Flynn

46.
APOLOGY FOR ABSENCE

An apology for absence was submitted on behalf of Councillor Pennington.

47.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
The minutes of the meeting held on 4th February, 2002, were agreed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

48.
MATTERS ARISING

(a)
Member/Officer Relationships


(Previous Minute 39 - 4th March, 2002)

The Head of Law and Administration reported that there was a need to consult with the appropriate trade unions on the draft guidelines with regard to the protocols for Members and officers in their relationships before they were submitted to the City Council for adoption.  He said he would endeavour to submit the guidelines to the meeting of the Council to be held on 20th March, 2002, but this would be dependent on concluding the consultation process with the trade unions by this time.

Councillor Derek Antrobus said he had received a request to incorporate, within the guidelines, the targets regarding the timescales for officers to respond to Members correspondence.  Members commented that they did not feel that this was an issue which should be incorporated in the guidelines, with regard to the protocols for Member and officer relationships, and instead suggested that the Head of Law and Administration reissue the existing timescales by which officers are required to respond to correspondence received from Members.

Councillor Karen Garrido referred to members of the public who made continuous and vexatious complains to elected Members, which consequently impinged on their time, and asked if there was some mechanism by which the Committee could take action against them.  Members commented that it was not appropriate for the Committee to become involved in this type of activity.  The Head of Law and Administration said that there was already certain means of legal redress which could be used in dealing with nuisance complainants, and it was perhaps better if Members were advised of these procedures, possibly as part of the induction programme which was provided for all new Members of the Council.

RESOLVED:
THAT the Head of Law and Administration be requested to reissue the existing timescales by which officers are required to respond to correspondence received from elected Members.

(b)
Meeting of 7th January, 2002

(Previous Minute 36(b) - 4th February, 2002)

The Chairman referred to the alleged breach of the Members Code of Conduct which had been considered by the Committee at its meeting on 7th January, 2002, and asked whether the Member concerned had undertaken the course of action recommended by the Committee.  The Head of Law and Administration replied that he had received no evidence to suggest this was not the case, but would endeavour to obtain an update for the next meeting.

49.
STANDARDS COMMITTEE WORKPLAN 2001/02
The Head of Law and Administration submitted the workplan for the Committee for the municipal year 2001/02.  The Committee were advised, that with regard to the development of protocols and guidelines with regard to the type of party political information which it is considered to be acceptable for publication on the City Council's website, this was an issue which could be discussed at a meeting of the Greater Manchester District Secretaries, with the aim of ascertaining what policies were adopted by other local authorities.  These in turn would be reported to the next meeting of the Committee.

50.
STANDARDS BOARD FOR ENGLAND - STANDARDS COMMITTEE CONFERENCE
The Head of Law and Administration submitted details of a conference for Standards Committees, which was being organised by the Standards Board for England, and was to be held in Birmingham on Monday, 20th May, 2002.


RESOLVED:
THAT no Members of the Committee be nominated to attend the conference, organised by the Standards Board for England as detailed above.

51.
MODEL CODE OF CONDUCT - PROVISION OF TRAINING


FOR ELECTED MEMBERS

(Previous Minute 40(2) - 4th February, 2002)

The Head of Law and Administration submitted a draft training programme for elected Members with regard to the implications and operation of the Model Code of Conduct - Authorities Operating Executive Arrangements, which was to be considered by the City Council at their meeting to be held on 20th March, 2002.  It was reported that programme would take the form of two identical half day sessions, and any suggestions and amendments to the themes to be covered were welcomed.


RESOLVED:
THAT approval be given to the draft training programme as now submitted, and that the Head of Law and Administration be requested to determine suitable dates, after Thursday, 2nd May, 2002 (Municipal Elections), for it to be held; and that Members of the Committee be invited to attend if they so wish.

52.
EXCLUSION OF THE PUBLIC

RESOLVED:
THAT, under section 100A(4) of the Local Government Act 1972, the public be excluded for the following item of business on the ground that it involves the likely disclosure of exempt information as specified in Paragraph 1 of Schedule 12A to the Act.

53.
ALLEGED BREACH OF THE MEMBERS CODE OF CONDUCT

(Previous Minute 44 - 4th February, 2002)


The Head of Law and Administration referred to an alleged breach of the Members Code of Conduct which he had reported at the meeting held on 4th February, and which the Committee had subsequently resolved was a matter which was not within their remit.  He said that since advising the complainant of the Committee's decision, the matter seemed to have reached a conclusion, and the amount of correspondence created had been significantly reduced.


RESOLVED:
THAT the matter be noted.
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